
JANUARY 9, 2015 

 

Floral City  Garden Club Meeting at the Community Center 

 

Noon Social Time  

 

At 12:50 PM the meeting  was called to order.  Not many in attendance. 

Door prize numbers called. 

At 12:55 PM the business meeting called to order. 

Diane Freund presented the Invocation about Spring. 

Thank you to Hostesses and Birthday Greetings. 

Attendance taken for business meeting with 19 members and one former member 

present. 

Treasurer’s report: 

 The  balance brought forward was $4,615.47 and 

ending balance $4,365.68 with $229.83 in the 

Memorial Garden. At the moment we are  $607.33 under budget. 

Convention information was given with March 20 as the deadline for registration. 

Correspondence:A  card will be sent to Dottie Sherman who is in a rehab in The 

Villages after a back operation. 

Since there are no new members present  they will be recognized next month. 

One visitor/guest,Terri Beck, gave us some new information regarding Lyme 

disease. 

 

Diane Little, gave us information about the Plant Sale to be held in 90 days. She 

passed out a sheet of information that she needs concerning our homegrown plants 

and/or how each one of us can help with the sale whether it is with growing plants, 

helping care for plants, digging and/or potting plants, donating money, or other 

ways of helping so that we can have 100% participation. She requested that 

members return the sheet at next month’s meeting. 

 The un-decoration of the town was completed and members organized the bows 

that are OK to be used for next year’s decoration and eliminated others that are not 

usable. 

Fund raiser for bows will be organized by Lola Wasson with the date to be 

determined. 

Mary Lou gave us information regarding Jr. Gardeners.  Members are checking for 

friends to help with this project—-B.J. Jarvis has a lot of ideas for this but cannot 

chair. Young gardeners particularly enjoy growing vegetables which they can then 

consume…..Three of our members are interested but are not here consistently 

which is an extremely important element to have for this project. Perhaps the 



meetings would only be for six or seven months eliminating the first and the last 

month of school.  Meetings to be held at the school with possible “take home” 

projects. 

Nomination committee presented a slate of officers : 

President:  Lona Bassett 

First Vice President: Anne Propp 

Second Vice President:  Sandy Van Tassel 

Treasurer: Donna Thomas 

Recording Secretary: Lynn Bassett 

Corresponding Secretary: Amber Persyn 

Voting will be done at the February meeting. 

 

 Under Environmental Concerns Lona reported regarding  the article about 

Amendment 1  in the “Chronicle” today requesting comments as to how spend the 

$$ that will be coming in to the state because the amendment passed. It passed in 

the state by 70% and Citrus County passed it by 75 % .  Lona will email to 

members how we can respond to the survey. 

 

Lynn Bassett, Horticulture chair, re-iterated the gardening guide information 

regarding Amazon lilies. 

Landscape Design Chair, Mary Lou Eaton,  gave information regarding choosing 

yards for the awards of the year. 

She has a list of the different categories that will be given awards. 

Williston Gardens camellias are blooming. 

Help with Landscape design may be had from the Landscape Design 

Committee.  The committee is formulating an approach for that. 

Roadside Cleanup—-March 2 rather than Feb. 2 

President Lona mentioned a suggestion from the Suggestion Box to get out of the 

Florida Federation of Garden Clubs. She gave information regarding the saving or 

not saving money in or out of the federation.  Educational opportunities that the 

federation offer are enjoyed by many members.  Floral City is the oldest federated 

garden club in Citrus County. If  someone feels strongly about this they need to 

present a motion to withdraw and then the president can open the motion  for a 

discussion.  The president cannot present such a motion.  

 

Petal Power award presented by Anne Propp for Carole Baker to Joan Knippen 

whose art work for the club in general and specifically for the Attic Treasure Sale 

was wonderful. 

The next board meeting will be Thursday Jan 29, 9:30AM  at President Lona’s 

house.  



 

 

Craft Demonstration by Joan Knippen and Diane Little using stained glass and a 

terra cotta saucer.  Instructions were given while the saucer was being decorated. 
 
 
Other comments were about the need for jewelry for the Friends of the Library fund raiser and information regarding publicity 
for the club. 
 
Meeting adjourned at  2:15 PM 
 
 





































General Meeting Minutes    May 2015      

 

 

The May meeting of the Floral City Garden Club was held at the Community 

Building and the social time began at noon. 

 

The meeting was called to order at 12:30 PM and the Club Collect was used as the 

Invocation and then the Pledge of Allegiance was said. 

 

President Lona Bassett introduced Cathi Ayers, Scholarship Committee Chair, who 

presented this year’s recipients of Scholarships to Phil Thomas and Haleigh 

Rowland.  This is the tenth year that FCGC has been giving scholarships for higher 

education but some scholarships for attending Camp Wekiva had been given for 

many years also. 

 

Mary Lou Eaton, Chair of the Landscape Design Committee announced the 

recipients of Yard of the Year awards and President Lona Bassett presented the 

winners with the sign that will be put in the winners’ yards and Lynn Bassett, 

Landscape Design committee member, presented the winners with an outside star 

ornament for their yard.  The signs will be kept for a year but the stars will stay 

with this year’s winners. 

The winners of the 2015 Yards of the Year were: 

Frank and Phyllis Peters who received the award. 

Amanda Mullen who received the award. 

Jody and Chuck Cradlebaugh who were unable to attend. 

Bob Serroni and Bob Bakis with Bob Serroni receiving the award. 

Chilson’s Garage with Deborah Chilson receiving the award. 

Community Vegetable Garden of the United Methodist Church with Linda and 

Skip LaBelle and O. C. Cook receiving the award. 

Photographs of both the Scholarship and Yard of the Year winners were taken by 

Jan Caldwell. 

 

A short break was taken after the awards and the business meeting was resumed 

with the attendance being taken by the secretary. There were 17 present for the 

awards with eleven guests.  One member needed to leave so there were 16 

members for the business meeting. 

 

The President gave Birthday Wishes from the club to  this month’s birthday 

members and also noted the birthdays of our members during the 



summertime.  Thank yous were given to all of our members who served as 

hostesses, greeters or on the clean up crews for this past year. 

The e-mailed minutes were accepted with the correction of the spelling of a 

member’s name. 

The Treasurer’s report was given by Donna Thomas with the incoming balance of 

$4,927.57 and the ending balance being $8,016.08.  FFGC dues and scholarship 

money have yet to be subtracted from the ending balance. 

 

The planned Plant Sale for May 29-30 has been cancelled. 

 

Recognition Time was opened with First Vice-President Anne Propp reading the 

list of members who joined our club during this past year.   There were sixteen 

individuals who indicated their interest in joining our group.  Unfortunately none 

of these was in attendance at this meeting. The new members are as following: 

 

Lola Wasson 

Clyde Wasson 

Lee Ann Thayer 

David Thayer 

Jodi Cradlebaugh 

Lowell McCurley 

Karla Kay McCurley 

Laura Lee Putzback 

Gary Weitzel 

Donna Weitzel 

Peggy Blevins 

Marilyn Whisman 

Crystal  Juris 

Kathy Lingusky 

Priscilla McCollum 

Roger Clark 

Linda Clark 

 

Susie Metcalfe, Roadside Cleanup Chair, thanked a list of members and non-

members who regularly participated in each Roadside Cleanup.  This task was 

made easier when many people came to walk the roadsides and picked up the trash. 

 

Diane Little, Plant Sale Chair, gave individual thank yous to her committee and 

hard workers  before the meeting, but  verbally described the help that each person 

that she named had given towards the successful sale. 



 

Mary Lou Eaton, Landscape Design Committee Chair, gave verbal commendations 

and gifts to the members of that committee for pulling together and 

completing  eight projects this year: 

 

Tours of Gardens for Members and Friends 

Developed Landscape Design Principles for the club 

Provided Learning sessions on Design Principles 

Offered Field Trips to Local Public Gardens 

Prepared Material for and conducted design-focused site visits for club members 

Cleaned up club gardens on the Bike Trail 

Identified and awarded Yard of the Year prizes 

Ongoing assistance in developing design and plan for  

UTOPIA’s Orange Avenue project 

 

President Lona was pleased to announce that every club member had participated 

and contributed in some manner to the club this year and a round of applause was 

given for the club.  She then presented awards to three outstanding workers:  Joan 

Knippen, Diane Little and Jan Caldwell. 

 

Susie Metcalfe, previous Petal Power Winner, presented the award to Diane Little 

with appreciation of her hard work for the club. 

 

President Lona reminded the club of vacant offices within the club:  Horticulture 

Chair, Publicity Chair, Plant Sale Chair, Secret Garden Tour Chair, but was 

pleased to announce that Frank Peters will be the Tree Committee Chair for this 

next year. 

Marcia Beasley reported on the program that Ruth Loiseau, former White House 

flower designer, gave on May 4, at the SugarMill County Club for the Homosassa 

River Garden Club. 

Ms Loiseau did several arrangements and each attendee received a piece of ivy 

from the White House that they could root. 

 

A Paperback book sale will be held on June 27, in the library and members are 

encouraged to attend. 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 1:45 PM. 

 



























 


